Park Board Meeting April 17, 1978

Present: Don Bailer, Walt Zuellig, Herb Haubenstricker,

John Fierstein, Brian Ferguson, Ken Savage, Ken Hobson and Tracie Thompson. Joe Kushuba was also

present to discuss new ideas with the Board.

Absent: Jerry Horan

Minutes were read by Secretary Tracie Thompson. Approved by all.

Treasury report was given by Don Bailer. The present balance stands at \$2466.42. The report was approved by all.

Don Bailer reported that Chrysler will prepare the tennis court meter for us. He will install it inside a larger steel box for protection.

It was decided to have a scoreboard put up for the softball diamond.

It was also decided that John Fierstein, Don Bailer and Charlie Tanner will set up the horse-shoe tournament and have it completed by the Fourth of July celebration.

Joe Kushuba present in concern to the possibility of having a mixed doubles tennis league. He requested permission to have the courts from 7:30 p.m. til 10:30 p.m. every Wednesday evening from May 24 - August 9. The league would be called the Birch Run Park Board Mixed Doubles League. Don Bailer made a motion to accept this project. John Fierstein supported this motion. The Board passed it unanimously.

Ken Savage thanked all members that served on the Park Board for the 1977-78 season. New members will be welcomed at next months meeting.

Brian Ferguson made a motion to close the meeting. Sec'nd by Don Bailer and favored by all.